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From Dave 

I hope all of you enjoyed last month's meeting.  Unfortunately, I was unable to attend it.  My workload has increased dramatically of late.  Part of this is due to the end of the various Y2K code freezes put on by our customers (yes, the last freeze was just lifted on March 3), and the subsequent opening of the floodgates of new work which had been held up during the freezes.

I hope you all have been enjoying the great solar conditions of late. The ARRL CW DX contest went well with fantastic 10 and 15-meter openings. This should be the year that the current solar cycle peaks, so get on and enjoy the great DX conditions!

It is also time to begin thinking about the elections of club officers.  I am now finishing my second term, and according to the bylaws it is time for me to move on and hand over the gavel to someone else.  I have enjoyed my terms as president, and have been thoroughly impressed with the work of the rest of the officers as we have gone through these last two years.  What do we need for qualities in a new president?  First, I would say that the new president should love both amateur radio and the MARA.  The president should be prepared to keep the club on a proper course according to the bylaws, ignoring any personal biases to the contrary.  If the president has any great organizational skills, that's fine but not completely necessary.  Any lack in those skills can be learned if his/her underlying attitudes are right.  Also, the president is not alone - there are 3 other elected officers and various trustees to fall back on for assistance.  I was very impressed with the quality of people in this club when I first joined, and am even more impressed after having served two terms at the front of the meeting room.  Are you willing to step into this position and continue helping this fine club over the next two years?  Please put some thought into this subject.

The other officers (Bob, Gil, and Mark) are not reaching the end of two consecutive elected terms, nevertheless, personal circumstances may prevent one or more of them from continuing on.  I will let them speak for themselves and undoubtedly you will be hearing from them soon concerning the upcoming elections.  They have all done a fine job, and deserve our appreciation.  Thank you for all your hard work Mark, Gil, and Bob!

Dave Clemons, K1VUT

A MARA Minute

A MARA MINUTE

Minutes Meeting February 2000

MEETING OPENED: 2015

Vice President Bob N1EDM presiding.

Directors Present: N1EDM, WA1GDJ, and N1ZGT

TREASURY REPORT: Mark, N1ZGT

Mark read the Treasury Report.

Motion: To accept as read. Seconded/Approved

SECRETARY REPORT: Gil WA1GDJ
Gil stated that the Secretary’s Report was published in Newsletter/WebPage.

Motion: To accept as published. Seconded/Approved

REPEATER TRUSTEE REPORT: Jay N1FDX, Gil WA1GDJ 

Gil said that the Duplexer has been received.

Gil also introduced Lou N1UEC who presented the refurbished Motorola 440 Repeater to the club. Lou spoke for a short while on what was in the repeater and how it was put together. At the conclusion of the meeting he would put it on the air for a demo. 

Motion: To make Lou N1UEC Life Member Full Member. Seconded/Approved

CLUB CALLSIGN TRUSTEE: Carl N1FYZ 

There was nothing new to report this month.

SKYWARN/ARES REPORT: Carl N1FYZ 

Carl reports that this was the end of the ARES checks until the next MEMA event.  National Weather Service in Taunton, Ma will be held in May this year.  Final dates and times will be posted later.  A SKYWARN-Coordinators meeting will be held on March 25 at the NWS Taunton.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mark spoke on the Bylaw revision. The old bylaws have been located and the committee has been formed and progress will start in the next few weeks.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Several of the members were recognized for their advancement over the past weekend.

2. Jeff said that the new tests have been published and are located on the QRZ Web Site.

3. Don K1DC reported on the CW Class as going real well with a good amount of guys and gals attending.

NEW MEMBER:

Mike N2JWW was accepted as Full Member.

March Activity

This month’s activity will be a tube presentation, by Dennis, N1KXD.  If you haven’t see this, it’s well worth the effort to make the meeting.  Dennis’s knowledge of ‘hollow state’ is pretty extensive.  If he doesn’t have it with him, he can probably tell you where to get it.  And he has a lot of anecdotes to talk about along the way.  Dennis will also bring in a tube tester in case anyone has any tubes whose quality they are not certain of.  Drop by to see Dennis’s presentation.

ADA Tour De Cure

Mike, N2JWW

The American Diabetes Association is hosting their annual ADA Tour De Cure from the Marshfield Fairgrounds on June 11.  This event raises funds for Diabetes research.  Many, if not all of us know at least one person stricken with this disease. To those who have done this before, the event is a lot of fun, and you walk away with a feeling of having done something important, (as well as a T-shirt and a free lunch!).  Here is an event where Ham Radio is a major help to these people.

If enough people come out, I would like to see a HF station set up and maybe even a packet station. I like these events to be fun for everyone and to show the public a little bit about the hobby.  This is a great way to do it!  I have also ridden this tour with the 2m rig on the bike so that may trigger some interest as well.

73's de N2JWW, Mike, Halifax, MA

Free Monitors

Free VGA Computer monitors for any club members.  Contact N1PRK while supplies last.  A preference/priority will be given to potential or regular PACKET users. Call N1PRK at 508-880-3408 or via the Internet at witteyjb@aol.com.

Sharon Repeater News

Lou Harris, N1UEC, put together a super 440 MHz repeater system for the club.  This, in itself, is a story that has been related by Gil in his meeting notes.  But, as Carl, N1FYZ has pointed out; with this ‘donation’ the club now has two complete 440 MHz repeater systems. Lou essentially gave this system to the club.  His charges didn’t even cover out-of-pocket expenses.  Lou’s system will be put into use as our main system at the repeater site on Great Hill, and we will have a back up system in Brockton should the regular site have power failure or other catastrophic problems.

Lou also gave a bit of history on one of the other repeaters in the area.  He is mainly affiliated with the Sharon repeater system.  This used to be under the callsign of W1TEA, Stan Goldstone.  The frequency was 146.865 MHz (down).  The system had been off the air for almost a year due to rodent damage to the original system.  Lou put his own system up there (sorry, we don’t have the repeater call here).  The site is 600 feet MSL, by the way.

If you ever tuned up the old W1TEA repeater, you probably remember a soft, gentle feminine voice giving voice announcements.  That voice belonged to W1TEA’s wife.  We were sad to learn that she had passed away about 8 years ago after a lengthy illness.

Lou also mentioned that as of Saturday, February 12, he had a new 6-meter system in Sharon.  If you have 6M, give it a try.  Its frequency is 53.85 (input)/52.85 (output) with a 71.9 MHz tone on the input only.  You can put a tone on your output if you wish, but it is not recommended.  

Lou has been pretty busy up there because he also mentioned that there is a 440 repeater, much like the system he donated to MARA. Club.  If you have it, look on 449.675 (down 5 MHz) with a tone of 146.2.  Lou says the tone is usually off, but it’s a good idea to have it programmed in anyway.

For his efforts, Lou was nominated for a membership in the club.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

VE Session

The MARA/WARC VE Team will be putting on a VE session on Saturday, April 15.  Our site will be the East Bridgewater library with a talk-in on 147.180+.  This session is primarily to accommodate all the new instant upgrades as a result of Restructuring.  However, tests will be available for anyone wanting to upgrade.  Hope to see you there!

Dues

Please remember to pay year 2000 dues if you haven't already done so.  Family memberships are $30.  Single memberships are $25.  Senior memberships are $20.  Checks can be made out to M.A.R.A.  Thanks!  The dues should be in before the end of March.

2M HT Deal

By Nancy Kramer, N1RAG

There's a pretty good deal on a handheld 2 meter radio (it's actually an Alinco) that a friend of mine in Victoria BC turned me on to this weekend. It's only available on the Radio Shack website and is not available in the stores.  In fact, the store didn't know anything about it.  If you don't like ordering on the web you can order it by calling 1-800-THE-SHACK.

Radio Shack website: http://www.radioshack.com.  Enter Catalog Number 940-0650 and you will be taken to the product info page.  The 2-Meter Handheld Transceiver is based on the Alinco Model Model DJ-190TD.  It is regularly $149.95 but is on sale for $79.95

This model has up to a 5W output (with 12V power source) plus 40 memory channels, each with settings for frequency, off-set, CTCSS setting and frequency, High-Low Power, Scan-Skip and Battery Save.  It can use cable cloning to transfer data between units (cable not included). Rx is 135-174 MHz. View frequency and settings on a huge .75" backlit display.  The included EDH-16 battery case requires four "AA" batteries (not included).  A Ni-Cad battery and charger are available, but sold separately.  Includes belt clip, hand strap, flexible rubber antenna, EDH-16 battery case. Mfr. Warranty: one-year limited. Size: 6x2 1 /4x11 /16" (HWD). Weight: approximately 300g.)

Framingham Flea Market

March 26.  Framingham High School.  Doors open at 9:00AM

Door prize: New 2M HT

Directions:

The high school is off Concord Street (Rt. 126).  From Rt. 9 in Framingham, take Rt. 126 North about 1.3 miles.  As you pass under the Mass Pike, the school is straight ahead on “A” street (Route 126 continues to the right).  Take the 2nd left into the parking lot.

Talk-in on 147.15+

Ham exam license info, see “Ed” at 508-881-2301 (before 9 PM)

Tables: $10 prepaid, $14 at the door.  Call “Bev” at 508-626-2012

Bylaws Changes

On Tuesday, March 07, 2000, the bylaws committee of Harry Ketler, John Wittey, Don Benecchi, and Mark Norris, worked their way through the 1994 version of MARA Bylaws.

The bylaws direct that the club membership be advised of any changes at least 21 days in advance.  This newsletter is the vehicle to be used to notify the entire membership of changes. 

The bylaws are printed in their entirety below and are scheduled for discussion and debate during the March meeting.  Modifications will be printed in the April newsletter and voted on in May.  Please take a moment to read them and voice your opinion at our next meeting.

BY-LAWS

THE MASSASOIT AMATEUR RADIO ASSOCIATION, INC. PRIVATE 

REVISED February 2000

Adopted on ____________(date)

Article I.  Association

Section 1.
The name of this organization is "The Massasoit Amateur Radio Association, Inc."

Section 2.
The purpose of this association is to encourage, promote, and aid the development of amateur radio, promote congeniality and assistance to its members, and conduct the association's activities in advancing the interest and welfare of the association and of amateur radio in the community.  The association shall take an active part in the above, particularly regarding instruction and assistance to beginners.

Section 3.
These by-laws shall be our governing law and are binding upon the association membership upon adoption. On questions of order and procedure not otherwise covered by these by-laws, the current edition of Robert's Rules of Order shall prevail.  

Section 4
The regular meetings of the association shall be held on the third Tuesday of each month.

Article II.  Membership

Section 1.
There are three types of members:



A. Honorary Members



B. Full Members



C. Associate Members

Section 2.
Honorary membership shall be reserved as recognition of distinction and respect.   It may be conferred upon a two-thirds vote of the membership and is a lifetime appointment.  Honorary members are exempted from holding office and voting.

Section 3.
Full membership is open to licensed amateur radio operators and people holding a valid CSCE.  A majority vote of the attending membership is required to initiate full membership.  Annual dues are $25 ($20 for people aged 65 and older).   



Anyone who holds a valid amateur license or CSCE and is in the immediate family of a full member may apply to join the association and if accepted pay a $5 annual due.

Section 4.
Associate membership is open to unlicensed people. A majority vote of the attending membership is required to initiate associate membership.  Annual dues are $25 ($20 for people aged 65 and older).   Associate members are exempt from holding office and voting.

Section 5.
The application for full or associate membership must be filed with the secretary at a regular meeting.  25% of the membership must be available to vote.

Section 6.
The application for membership of a rejected candidate may be resubmitted after an elapsed period of 12 or more months.

Section 7.
The above shall be the only requirements for membership in the association.

Article III.  Dues

Section 1.
Any new members who join MARA after June 1 shall have annual dues pro-rated based upon the number of months remaining in the calendar year. 

Section 2.
Annual renewal dues shall be paid to the treasurer between January 1st and April 30th to remain on the active membership list and the Repeater autodialer list.  

Section 3.
For the purposes of annual reviews and assessments of any annual dues, the official association year shall be the calendar year commencing with January 1 and ending with December 31.

Article IV.   Officers

Section 1.
The officers of the association shall be as follows:





A. President





B. Vice President





C. Secretary





D. Treasurer

Section 2.
The term of office of all officers shall be one year from the date of election or appointment.  No officer may hold the same office for more than two years in succession.

Section 3.
The president shall be the chief executive officer of the association and president of the planning board. The president shall preside over all meetings, represent the association in all public relations and be the official spokesman of the association.



Special meetings may be called by the president at his discretion, or upon petition signed by at least five full members in good standing, which shall state the desired objective of the special meeting and the proposed date.



The president may from time to time appoint such committees (including a planning committee) as deemed necessary or desirable for operation of the association.

Section 4.
The vice president shall, in the absence or disability of the president, preside at the association meetings and shall assist the president in the management of association affairs.

Section 5.
The secretary shall record the proceedings of all meetings. The secretary shall make available copies of the minutes of these meetings to all officers on request. The secretary shall be responsible for the filing of all reports and certificates, which may be required of the association. The secretary shall maintain all the association's records and conduct all of the association's correspondence with exception of the correspondence duties of the treasurer.

Section 6.
The treasurer shall receive dues and other funds paid into the association treasury and keep the association financial records.  The treasurer shall sign all association checks in payment of obligations known to be proper and authorized. The treasurer shall be responsible for correspondence involving funds or financial records.  The treasurer shall prepare a written report of the monthly transactions and balance.



Emergency expenses (those for which a membership approval cannot wait) must be jointly authorized by the president and one other officer. Expenses incidental to proper functioning of the association (phone, electric, P.O. box renewal, insurance premiums, etc.) do not require membership approval but shall be part of the monthly treasure's report.  At any meeting at which motions are entertained for the expenditure of association funds in excess of $50, there shall be present at least 25% of the association full members in good standing.  A majority vote shall be required to make such motions effective.

Section 7.
In the event of a permanent incapacity, disability or resignation of any officer, a special election shall be held to fill such vacancies as may exist.  Immediately following such election, any officer in an acting capacity shall relinquish said office to the duly elected successor who shall serve for the remainder of the term.

Article V.  Elections.

Section 1.
In March the president shall appoint a Nominating Committee who will ensure that there are candidates available for nomination.  The nomination of candidates and election of officers shall take place at the regular association meeting in May.  The officers shall assume their office on June 1.

Section 2.
In order to be eligible for elective office, a candidate must have been a full member in good standing for one year, and may be nominated from the floor and the nomination seconded.  Candidates may be nominated by either the nominating committee or from any full member.  Candidates for the several offices shall be nominated in the order given in Article IV, Section 1.

Section 3.
At all elections, an election committee appointed by the presiding officer shall prepare ballots and distribute one to each member who shall be determined eligible to vote.  Upon collection of ballots, the election committee shall notify the presiding officer of the count and the presiding officer shall declare the winning candidate elected.



In the event of an unopposed candidate, a voice vote from the floor is allowed.

Section 4.
All elections shall be decided by majority vote.  In the event that two candidates tie for most votes, there will be a run-off vote with just these two candidates.  In the event that a majority vote is not reached, candidates who finished third and lower in the ranking shall be dropped from a run-off vote.

Article VI.  Miscellaneous.

Section 1.
Any proposed additions to or modifications of these by-laws must be preceded by twenty-one (21) days written notice to all of the membership and then must receive an affirmative vote from two thirds of the eligible voting members present at the meeting which acts upon the proposition.

Section 2.
For the purpose of sustaining a consistently high standing as a reputable Corporation as chartered by the State of Massachusetts, the association president shall appoint three full members in good standing to perform an annual audit of the association's financial records, such audit to take place at least ten days prior to the newly elected treasurer taking office.
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Monthly Newsletter

Club Officers

President: Dave Clemons, K1VUT

Vice-President: Bob Mandeville, N1EDM

Treasurer: Mark Norris, N1ZGT

Secretary: Gil Follett, WA1GDJ

Repeater Trustee: Jay Zappulla, N1FDX

2M Repeater 

147.180+ (Tone 67.0) 

440 Repeater
444.550+ (Tone 88.5)

WHIT Node

145.090  WA1GDJ-7 (Whitman)

MARA Web page

www.qsl.net/w1mv


WARC Web page
www.qsl.net/wa1npo

Monthly meetings are held the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 7:30PM at the Bridgewater Public Library in Bridgewater Center.  Talk-in is on 147.180+

Our Meetings-On-The-Air are held every other Tuesday evening at 8PM on 147.180+ and includes the Westlink News Report with the latest news about happenings in the world of Amateur Radio.

The South Shore Skywarn Net is held every Saturday evening at 8PM local time on 147.180+ and is open to all hams. 
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From:


Massasoit Amateur Radio Association


PO Box 428


Bridgewater, MA  02324








